

MINISTER OF SPORT, CULTURE AND HERITAGE

Room 118 Legislative Building Winnipeg, Manitoba CANADA R3C 0V8

DEC 1 2 2017

Mr. Andrew Robert Chairperson Manitoba Library Trustees Association Box 590 Erickson MB R0J 0P0

Dear Mr. Robert:

I would like to express my appreciation to the Manitoba Library Trustees Association for their interest and ongoing support of the Program and Policy Review. I also would like to commend your leadership and commitment toward sector efficiency and effectiveness through unification of Manitoba's library sector associations.

As you are aware, efforts surrounding the Program and Policy Review are ongoing and my department is committed to sharing a summary report as soon as it is available. I welcome an opportunity to meet with your executive once you have had the opportunity to consider the findings in the report. Please arrange a meeting with my office directly when the association is positioned to share ideas to advance service efficiently and effectively.

In the meantime if you have any questions regarding the Program and Policy Review, or other related matters, please contact Mr. Trevor Surgenor, Director of the Public Library Services Branch. He can be reached by calling 1-888-349-1384 or by emailing Trevor.Surgenor@gov.mb.ca.

Yours sincerely.

Honourable Cathy Cox

Minister of Sport, Culture and Heritage